Records of the Office of the Director : General Files / Box 58 / Rockefeller Foundation, 1943-From the Shelby White and Leon Levy Archives Center, Institute for Advanced Study, Princeton, NJ, USA

THE ROCKEFELLER FOUNDATION

49 WEST 49th STREET, NEW YORK

OFFICE OF THE COMPTROLLER
GEORGE J. BEAL, COMPTROLLER
H. M. GILLETTE, ASSISTANT COMPTROLLES

CABLE ADDRESS: ROCKFOUND, NEW YORK

September 28, 1942

Dear Mr. Aydelotte:

We have your letter of September 23rd, requesting payments under our three grants for Professors Wolfgang Pauli and Carl L. Siegel and Dr. Eurt Gödel. At this time we are pleased to enclose check to the order of the Institute in the amount of \$4,875 representing one half the amount available for the first year of each of these grants as detailed on attached woucher.

Subsequent payments will be made in January and July for the balance of the two-year period, at the close of which we shall expect to receive a summary statement of expenditures, any unused balance reverting to the Foundation.

Very truly yours,

Mr. Frank Aydelotte, Director The Institute for Advanced Study Princeton, New Jersey

HMT: VB Enclosure - 1 check for \$4,875

September 23, 1942

Dear Mr. Beal:

The Rockefeller Foundation has generously made grants for stipends for Professor Wolfgang Pauli, Professor Carl L. Siegel, and Dr. Kurt Gödel. In notifying me of these grants Dr. Hanson suggested that I should take up with you the question of arrangements for payment. The exact terms of the grants are as follows:

Professor Wolfgang Pauli, \$6000, being \$3000 for the academic year 1942-1943 and \$3000 for the academic year 1943-1944.

Professor Carl L. Siegel, \$6000, on the same terms.

Dr. Kurt Gödel, \$7500, available for a two-year period beginning July 1, 1942, at the rate of \$3750 per year.

The Institute has been paying stipends to these three men as from July 1 according to the schedule indicated. It is entirely satisfactory to us for the Rockefeller Foundation to make payments at such time as you find most convenient.

With deep appreciation of the generosity of the Foundation in enabling us to support these three men, each of whom has a world-wide reputation in his subject, I am

Yours sincerely,

FRANK AYDELOTTE, Director

Mr. G. J. Beal, Comptroller The Rockefeller Foundation 49 West 49th Street New York City FA/MCE

January 6, 1942

Dr. Frank Blair Hanson The Rockefeller Foundation 49 West 49th Street New York City

My dear Dr. Hanson:

In Dr. Aydelotte's absence I acknowledge receipt of your letter of January 2nd informing him that The Rockefeller Foundation has made a grant of \$6000 to the Institute for Advanced Study to provide a salary of \$3,000 a year for the academic years 1942-43 and 1943-44 for Professor Wolfgang Pauli in connection with his researches in theoretical physics.

I have passed this information on to the faculty of our School of Mathematics and they are most grateful, as will Dr. Aydelotte be when he receives this information on his return to Princeton.

Wary truly yours,

MARIE C. EICHELSER
Secretary to Dr. Aydelotte

THE ROCKEFELLER FOUNDATION

49 WEST 49th STREET, NEW YORK

THE NATURAL SCIENCES

WARREN WEAVER, DIRECTOR
FRANK BLAIR HANSON, ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR
HARRY M. MILLER, JR., ASSISTANT DIRECTOR

January 2, 1942 .

Dear Mr. Aydelotte:

I have the honor of informing you that the officers of The Rockefeller Foundation have made a grant of Six thousand dollars to the Institute for Advanced Study, Princeton, N.J., to provide a salary of \$3,000 a year for the academic years 1942-43 and 1943-44 for Professor Wolfgang Pauli in connection with his researches in theoretical physics. Mr. G. J. Beal, Comptroller of the Foundation, will take care of payments under this allocation to the Institute for Advanced Study upon instructions from you.

In making this grant, it was the understanding of the officers that if at any time during the period of the grant Professor Pauli accepts a university post, payments under this grant will be adjusted to the date his new salary begins. It was the further understanding that if Professor Pauli remains at the Institute for Advanced Study during the entire two-year period, the Institute assumes responsibility thereafter.

May I express to you my gratification that it has been possible to extend this further assistance for Professor Pauli.

Sincerely yours,

Frank Blair Hanson.

Mr. Frank Aydelotte Director, Institute for Advanced Study Princeton, New Jersey.

FBH: WH

Pauli

December 12, 1941

Dear Dr. Hanson:

In accordance with our telephone conversation, I should like, on behalf of the School of Mathematics of the Institute for Advanced Study, to make application to the Foundation for further support for Professor Pauli. I understand the reasons which prompt the Foundation to wish to reduce his stipend and suggest that if you can make an appropriation of \$6000 to cover the next two years, the Institute will then undertake to see to it that you have no further responsibility on behalf of Professor Pauli.

It seems to us extremely likely that a desirable position can be found for him elsewhere, or we could, if necessary (though with some difficulty) include him in our Institute budget. It is our purpose, of course, to find for him a permanent university connection if we can. If that should happen and the university in question should apply to you for assistance for him, you must, of course, consider that a matter in which we are not concerned and one which you and your colleagues must settle on its merits.

Yours sincerely,

FRANK AYDELOTTE

Dr. Frank Blair Hanson The Rockefeller Foundation 49 West 49th Street New York City

FA/MCE

noted 154m

THE ROCKEFELLER FOUNDATION

49 WEST 49th STREET, NEW YORK

OFFICE OF THE COMPTROLLER
GEORGE J. BEAL, COMPTROLLER
H. M. GILLETTE, ASSISTANT COMPTROLLER

CABLE ADDRESS: ROCKFOUND, NEW YORK

July 8, 1941

Dear Mrs. Railey:

Many thanks for your letter of July 3rd listing payments to Professor Wolfgang Pauli during the academic year 1940-41 under our grant of \$5,000 for his salary.

We note that this grant was expended in full and the account is now being closed on our books.

Very truly yours,

Mrs. Esther S. Bailey, Secretary The Institute of Advanced Study Princeton Hew Jersey

PS:CWW

March 20, 1941

My dear Dr. Hanson:

I am delighted to have your letter of March 18th and should be glad if you would express to the officers of the Rockefeller Foundation our warmest thanks for the renewal of the grant of \$5000 to the Institute for Advanced Study to provide salary for Professor Wolfgang Pauli for the academic year 1941-1942. I have noted the terms on which the grant is made and shall see that they are faithfully carried out.

You will be glad to know that Professor Pauli has this year been a great stimulus and of great assistance to a group of young mathematical physicists. It would be hard to over estimate the value of his presence in this country.

With kindest regards, I am Yours sincerely,

FRANK AYDELOTTE

Dr. Frank Blair Hanson The Rockefeller Foundation 49 West 49th Street New York City

FA/MCE

January 11, 1943

Mr. George J. Beal, Comptroller The Rockefeller Foundation 49 West 49th Street New York City

Dear Mr. Beal:

In the absence of Dr. Aydelotte

permit me to thank you for the check of the

Foundation in the sum of \$4,875.50, representing

the second semi-annual payments for the year

1942-1943 on grants toward the salary of Dr. Kurt

GBdel, Dr. Wolfgang Pauli, and Dr. Carl Siegel.

Very truly yours,

MARIE C EICHELSER
Secretary to Dr. Aydelotte